
June, 2022

To the wonderful members of the Southeast Region,

Welcome to Summertime!! For those of us in the South, it arrives with mixed emotions,
glad to have the kiddos home (but challenging to find things for them to do), grateful for
beautiful sunny days (but not enjoying the HEAT so much) and the ever loving backyard
barbecues, swimming parties, etc. However, it is also the start of Hurricane Season and
while we are always mindful and feel prepared, it is also a great time to double check
your hurricane emergency kit! Replace batteries in flashlights and radios, replace any
perishable items, etc.  It is always better to prepare for the worst and hope for the best!

June is also election season for your 2023 ADDC Board of Directors! If you have ever
considered stepping up, now is the time! Applications for Board of Director positions
are due by June 17, 2022, so get to prepping!! It has always been a dream of mine to
continue climbing the ladder, but it would never be possible without the support of all of
YOU!  So we shall see at Convention how it works out!

During the last Board meeting, the Board discussed an issue that has arisen in regards to
photographs displayed on Facebook pages for Desk and Derrick Clubs. Copyright
infringement has been claimed in connection with a picture posted to a public forum (if
your FB page is not private). The picture was taken from the internet, but no credit was
provided as to the source of the photograph. PLEASE make sure that the photos that are
posted to your local FB page are NOT copyrighted and always confirm you have
permission to post. Additionally making your FB page private will help and always
posting pictures you KNOW are allowed will keep you out of the spotlight. Also a gentle
reminder for disbanded clubs, PLEASE REMOVE YOUR FB PAGES OR MAKE THEM A
CLOSED GROUP. If you have any questions on copyright infringement, please let me
know and I will be happy to pass it along to those much more knowledgeable!

Hope each of you are making plans to attend the 2022 ADDC Convention in Washington,
PA September 21-25, 2022 at the DoubleTree by Hilton Hotel Pittsburgh Meadow Lands,
340 Racetrack Rd, Washington PA 15301! The Registration package should be
forthcoming shortly and certainly hoping to see all you there!

Until next time,

“One small positive thought can change
your whole day.”Zig Ziglar

Kathy Martin


